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2. INFORMATION
2.1. 
At the previous meeting of the Rural Forum it was noted that a  meeting of the Parish Councils convened by Danny Moody, the Chief Executive of Northants CALC, had taken place on 6 October 2014 in Wilbarston. The purpose of the meeting was to talk about what the future held and what Town and Parish Councils would look like in Kettering in 2020.  Councillor Derek Zanger and Sue Lyons attended the meeting as observers.
2.2. 
A number of actions were agreed at the meeting. Danny Moody was asked by those attending the meeting to write to the Chief Executive of the Borough Council to:

i)   seek his views on the importance of having a good working relationship with Town and Parish Councils, underpinned by timely and effective communication

ii)  to establish who would be responsible for managing the relationship with the Town and Parishes if it was agreed that a good relationship was important.

2.3.  The Chief Executive asked the Martin Hammond to give the following response on his behalf;

 “Thank you for your note arising from the meeting with parishes last week.  Dave Cook is away at the moment and he has asked me to reply on his behalf.

To respond to your direct question, yes, a good working relationship with parishes is important and a critical part of that relationship is getting communications right. As with any relationship, it requires both parties to put in the effort to make it work, and to recognise the constraints each of them are under.  Dave Cook has been a parish councillor himself and fully understands that dynamic.

The Borough Council has, we believe, for too long, treated parishes as if they were in need of constant supervision and support, and this is to undervalue the role that parishes can play. Equally, parishes have been too willing to be spoon fed, and what we need is an adult relationship (not a parent and child one), where parishes are enabled to carry out their role effectively and also independently. 

It is every officer’s job at KBC to manage their relationship with every parish council they come into contact with. Experience tells us that it would only serve to absolve the majority of staff from that responsibility by designating someone as “Mr or Mrs Parish Council”.  I know Sue Lyons has agreed that David Pope in her team can be a handy contact for parishes who are having problems getting an issue resolved, but the Management Team will continue to expect all the relevant staff in the Council to respond appropriately and in a timely way to enquiries from parish councils. 

We are happy for you to continue to progress ideas for improving our working arrangements with Sue Lyons.”

 2.4. A meeting took place between Sue Lyons and Danny Moody on 4 November 2014.  A number of suggestions were put forward by Danny Moody as a means of improving the relationship between KBC and parish and town councils, which acknowledged that actions were needed by both the Borough Council and the Towns and Parishes to move forward.

2.5. 
It was agreed that the Borough Council would produce a list of key contacts within the Council and this has been circulated. David Pope has also been designated as Parish Council Liaison Officer and will be the primary point of contact in the event the Clerk or councillor does not have a direct contact.

2.6. 
It has been suggested by Danny Moody that there may be advantages if the A6 Towns and the Rural Forums amalgamated and also consideration could be given to developing a Charter between KBC and parish and town councils. Danny Moody will be attending the meeting of the Rural Forum on 5 February 2015 to discuss the proposals with members. 
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